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Borough of Atlantic Highlands
100 First Avenue
Atlantic Highlands, NJ 07716
MINUTES – NOVEMBER 19, 2015
BOROUGH HALL, 6:35PM

CALL TO ORDER  6:35pm
In Attendance:  Jacqui Hillman, Regina Hawley Keelen, Pam Boyd, Chris McCarthy
Also in Attendance: Claire Kozic, and Randi LeGrice


CORRESPONDENCE & INVOICES:
No Correspondence or Invoices were presented.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  
Jacqui Hillmann made a motion to approve the minutes from the October 22, 2015 meeting, seconded by Chris McCarthy and approved by unanimous vote.


PUBLIC COMMENT:  
There was no Public Comment.




PROGRAM/EVENTS:

· Halloween Parade – The Halloween Parade was held on October 31st.  Everything went well.  Positive feedback was received regarding showcasing the participants in front of the Judges, the gift baskets and the snacks.  Music from Chris Morrisy was well liked.  Would like to work on the judging for next year and will need to set the Dance Company up at the end of the Parade so that they have the amount of room that they need to perform.

· Holiday Home Decorating Contest – Signup Sheet is in Borough Hall.  A disclaimer will be added to allow photos to be placed on our webpage. 


· Holiday Celebration – The Holiday Celebration will take place on Saturday, December 5th at 4:00 pm.  The AHES Chorus and Henry Hudson’s Chorus will be there for the celebration along with music by Chris Morrisy.  The Genevieve Hawley Foundation has ordered the candy canes.  Regina asked for help from the Committee with serving the hot chocolate and cookies and lining the children up to see Santa.    

· Winter Youth Basketball – Chris reported that there are 62 players signed up for the basketball program and 17 for the Little Hoops Clinic.  Registration will run through the 31st of November.  There was discussion regarding the start time for the clinic.  Chris said that will depend on the number of players, but for now it looks like it will run from 8:00 to 9:00 am. Claire noted that she has heard that some people are have difficulties with the registration progress.  An additional Registration link will be added to the web page to help with this. There was discussion regarding a preseason clinic.  Jacqui and Regina will check the Fieldhouse and the school to see what supplies are there.  Chris will order the supplies that are needed.


OLD BUSINESS:  
Regina reported that Adam Hubeny sent a memo to the Committee, stating that there cannot be a Recreation Facebook Page at this time because the is no Borough policy regarding social media.  
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NEW BUSINESS: 
US Sports sent a check for $230.00 for the summer soccer program.  There was discussion regarding the need to use them for next year’s season.  It was noted that they cancelled this year’s tennis program due to lack of participants.

There was discussion about the summer yoga.  Jacqui noted that she would like to be able to do some additional advertising for this program next year, and maybe get it started in the spring so that it could have a longer running time.

Regina noted that the Marine Science Program was well received and seemed to be a good program.  She would like to continue this program next year and thought that they might even be able to run 2 sessions.

 
ADJOURN: 
Chris McCarthy motioned to adjourn, Jacqui Hillman seconds the motion, meeting adjourned, 7:00 pm. 


Michelle Clark
Secretary
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